June 14, 1995

George E. Ortega Police Officer Portland International Airport Port of Portland 7000 N.E. Airport Way Portland, Oregon 97218

Dear George:

As the University of Oregon administrator responsible for coordinating the recent visit of Mrs. Corazon Aquino, I am writing to thank you for your and your colleagues' first-class handling of Mrs. Aquino and her daughters last Friday and Monday. We very much appreciate your solicitous but low-keyed attention to her every needs. I am especially grateful for your assistance on Monday when the plane was late in departing and it appeared that the party would miss their Seattle connection.

Thank you for all the help and support. You and your colleagues contributed significantly to the success of Mrs. Aquino's visit.

Sincerely,

Susan E. Plass Assistant Vice Provost for International Affairs